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February 1 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

February 8 

Planning Commission Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

February 8-10 

Jazz Nights at Elite Hall 

*see newsletter for more info.* 

 

February 14 

Happy Valentine’s Day! 

 

February 15 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

February 19 

President’s Day 

City Offices CLOSED 

 

February 29 

Dog License Renewals DUE 

 
*Information included in this newsletter is 

printed in advance, therefore is subject 

to change without notice. * 

Mayors Message – I would like to introduce 

you to our 2024 Hyrum City Youth Council & 

Advisors: Adam Dennis, Addison Oyler, Alex 

Skaug, Bela Wilde, Bodey Bersonnet, Brenton 

Skaug, Callie Heiniger, Benjamin Bushman, 

Eden Liljenquist, Ella Stanko, Ellie Oyler, Emily 

Farnsworth, Grayson Bunce, Isabella Bates, 

Jack Ferguson, Jacob Yerka, Katie Haslam, 

Kayla Willardson, Kiera Bladen, Kimberly Wood, 

Raegan Bird, Savannah Staffanson, Sadie 

Francis, Sarah Livingston, Tienna Harris, True 

Erickson, Advisors: Elise Haslam, Kristin 

Bersonnet, Wyatt McDaniel, Janessa McDaniel 

& Councilmember Paul James.  

Those interested in serving on the Hyrum City Youth Council submitted 

applications and letters of recommendation in October and were 

interviewed in November.  On January 4th they took the Oath of Office. 

The Hyrum City Youth Council volunteers hundreds of hours as they 

implement social, educational, cultural, athletic, and recreational activities 

for the youth.  They work with the Mayor, City Council, schools, and 

community progress to provide opportunities for youth while acquiring a 

greater knowledge of and appreciation for the American political system 

through active participation. 

The Easter Egg Hunt, Hot Wheels, Candy Cabin, Family Place, Hyrum 

Holiday, National Night Out Against Crime and the 4th of July Celebration 

are some of the places you will see them serving. 

I am grateful to the Youth Council & Advisors for their contribution to all 

living in Hyrum City and making it a great place to live! 

Sincerely – Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

Indoor Walking - Beat the winter blues by visiting the Elite Hall during free 

public walking hours every Monday - Friday from 7:00-10:00 a.m. All are 

welcome, but please supervise children and don’t bring any food or drinks 

other than water. The Elite Hall will be closed to walkers on February 8th & 

9th. 

 

 

mailto:smiller@hyrumcity.com
mailto:sadams@hyrumcity.com
mailto:jclawson@hyrumcity.com
mailto:pjames@hyrumcity.com
mailto:mnelson@hyrumcity.com
mailto:crasmussen@hyrumcity.com


 

 
Dog Licenses – Any dog(s) four (4) months or older is required to be licensed with Hyrum City.   Dogs 

are required to be licensed even if they stay inside your home or never leave your yard.  The license 

fees are as follows:   Neutered/Spayed dogs - $12  Male/Female dogs - $22  

 

A veterinarian certificate is required to verify rabies vaccination and the dog being neutered or 

spayed.  All dogs must be licensed by Thursday, February 29th.  After February 29th a $5 late fee will be 

assessed in addition to the regular license fee. Owners will be issued a citation for failure to have their 

dog(s) properly licensed.  Also, please remember that Hyrum City Ordinance permits a maximum of 

two dogs per household.  

 

Winter Parking Restrictions - Parking is not allowed on city streets or within ten feet of roadway 

pavement in any municipal right-of-way, unless such vehicle is in a driveway approach or otherwise 

parked behind the curb where curb exists for a period longer than fifteen minutes when loading or 

unloading or delivering property between the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 8:00 a.m. This law allows for snow 

removal and is in effect until April 1st, even when there is no snow. 

 

Museum News - Did you know that in April 1946, South Cache High School student and President of 

the Future Farmers of America Club, Earl Israelsen, received a $100 Union Pacific scholarship for his work 

with Spotted Poland China Hogs? While there are still a lot of hogs in Cache Valley, there aren’t any 

groundhogs (unless you count their cousin, the yellow-bellied marmot), but that doesn’t mean you 

can’t celebrate Groundhog Day! Join us to watch GROUNDHOG DAY on Groundhog Day--- Friday, 

February 2nd---on the Elite Hall’s big screen. Doors open for our FREE Family Movie Night at 6:30 p.m. 

and the movie will begin at 7:00 p.m. Wear your comfy clothes, bring your pillows, blankets, bean bags, 

camp chairs, etc. and your own dinner and/or treats.  

We are excited to learn all about “Amazing Mignon” at our monthly Back in Time children’s activity on 

February 6th --8th from 1:00 - 1:30 p.m. each day. Mignon Barker Richmond is an important figure in Utah 



history as the first African American woman to graduate from a college in Utah, a prominent human 

rights activist, a mother, and a community leader. All children are welcome to attend, and sign-up is 

encouraged! 

The museum is pleased to partner with Utah’s Sema Hadithi African American Heritage and Culture 

Foundation for our SUPER SATURDAY event on February 24th. Sema Hadithi means “Tell the Story” in 

Swahili and Executive Director Robert Burch will join us at 11:00 a.m. in the city council chambers for a 

presentation on Utah’s Black History. The museum will be open from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and we will 

also have an art activity to celebrate Black History Month! 

Be sure to drop by the city council chambers to see an exhibit by local artist and teacher Sami Bassett! 

Her sampling of woodcuts, linocuts, and intaglios is beautiful and worth the visit.  

Finally, we are excited to announce the museum’s ELEVENTH annual car show fundraiser, Hot Wheels 

in Hyrum, will be on Saturday, June 8th at the Hyrum City Square. We are currently taking applications 

for food vendors and looking for sponsors. Visit the museum’s website or contact Courtney at 

ccochley@hyrumcity.com for more information. Vehicle registration is open and available at the 

museum or at hyrumcitymuseum.org. 

Hyrum Heritage Foundation - Bring your sweetheart to the valley’s best big band music event of 

the year---Jazz Nights at Elite Hall---on February 8th, 9th, & 10th! The Elite Hall is thrilled to host the USU jazz 

orchestra and ensemble for three evenings of incredible big band music and dancing. Dances start 

each night at 7:00 p.m. and tickets are only $15 ($10 with student ID). Free dance lessons begin at 6:00 

p.m. Dinner is available Friday and Saturday for $30 (includes dance ticket). This is the event to attend 

if you want to experience dancing on the Elite Hall’s amazing spring-loaded floor! Don’t miss it!  
 

Senior Center News - The Senior Center welcomes ALL seniors Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, 

and Fridays from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  We are located at 675 East Main Street. Lunch is served on 

Wednesdays & Fridays at noon. Please call before 9:00 a.m. if you are joining us for lunch, 245-3570.   

 

Mondays –  February 5:  Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m.  
     Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m.  
  February 12:  Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m. 

  February 26:  Breakfast & Bingo, 10:45 a.m. 

Wednesdays- February 7:       Games. 

February 14:  Valentine’s Party!  
February 21:  Facedown Game. 

February 28:  Guest Speaker. 

Fridays –  BINGO, 10:45 a.m. Lunch, 12:00 p.m.  

 

Library News – Library Hours: Monday-Friday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. and Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. Contact 

us at 435-245-6411 or hyrumlibrary@gmail.com.  

 

Food for Fines: February brings amnesty month.  This year we are collecting food for the Cache Food 

Bank.  For every item donated we will subtract $1 of fines.  For more information, please ask the front 

desk. 

 

Childrens Programs 

Story Time (ages 0-5): Mondays at 10:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. and Wednesdays at 11:00 a.m. & 2:00 

p.m. No age groups - pick a time that works best for you! Each story time will feature the same stories. 

*Please note: Due to popularity the story time door will be closed after the opening song or if the 

room becomes full.  In an effort to keep distractions to a minimum, no one will be allowed in once 

the door is closed.* 
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CAPSA Story Time (ages 0-5): Monday, February 5th 10:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. Please join us for an 

empowering story time with CAPSA, they will teach about empowerment. 

Stokes Nature Story Time (ages 0-5): Friday, February 9th 11:00 a.m. Join us for a special story time 

with Stokes Nature Center, enjoy stories & an activity.  

Magic Tree House Adventure Club: Friday, February 9th & 23rd at 3:30 p.m.  The book that will be 

discussed is Magic Tree House #6 “Afternoon on the Amazon.” Sign up is required & opens January 

26th.  Book copies will be available at the front desk. 

Art Time (ages 5-11): Tuesday, February 6th 4:00-5:00 p.m. Join us for a fun Lunar New Year craft (while 

supplies last). 

Food, Fun & Reading (ages 5-11): Tuesday, February 13th, 4:00-5:00 p.m. Learn about MyPlate, hear 

a story, enjoy an activity and a snack.  Presented by USU Extension. 

Lego’s At The Library (ages 5+): Wednesday, February 7th & 21st, 4:00-5:00 p.m. in the story time room. 

We supply Legos – you supply the imagination! Doors will close at 4:05 p.m. and ask if you are later 

than that to plan to attend next time. 

Teen Programs 

Chess & Checkers Club (ages 10+): Friday, February 2nd, 4:00-5:00 p.m. Please note, the club will 

meet in the library meeting room. 

TAC (Teen Advisory Committee) Meeting: Thursday, February 8th, 3:30 p.m. Help plan for teen 

activities. TAC will be assigned individual projects. Would you like to join the TAC? Stop in the library 

and talk to Deonna. 

Homework Hour: Thursday, February 15th, 4:00 p.m. Enjoy an afternoon snack, spend an hour 

reading, working on homework or play a board game. 

Teen Activity: Friday, February 23rd, 4:00 p.m. Enjoy a program planned by the TAC! 

Don’t forget to check out the Teen Zone for this month’s craft. 

Adult Programs 

Book Club (ages 18+): Tuesday, February 13th, 11:00 a.m. Join us for a book discussion on “The 

Invention of Wings.” You can pick up a copy of the book at the front desk – all books checked out 

will be due back the day of book club.  
Family Programs 

Family Movie & Popcorn: Monday, February 12th, 4:00 p.m. story time room.  The library will be 

showing TBD. Children under 5 must be accompanied by a parent at all times.  

    


